THE PRESERVE AT WILDERNESS LAKE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT

DISTRICT OFFICE · 5844 OLD PASCO ROAD · SUITE 100 · WESLEY CHAPEL, FLORIDA 33544

March 16, 2020

Dear Preserve at Wilderness Lake CDD residents,

The Preserve at Wilderness Lake Community Development District Staff continues to monitor local, state and federal communications, guidelines, recommendations and advisories regarding COVID-19.

As you are likely aware Pasco County has closed all government facilities and programs https://pascocountyfl.net/252/Parks-Recreation-and-Natural-Resources in an effort to minimize the risk of contracting the virus, and consistent with federal, state and local guidelines, the District has made the decision to close all recreational facilities and suspend all recreational programs effective immediately and until further notice. The District will notify you of any change to operations and we will continue to make decisions based on governmental recommendations, which may and have changed rapidly.

While we recognize the disruption is less than ideal, the health and safety of District residents, guests and on-site staff is of utmost importance. Please continue to monitor the District's website at https://wildernesslakecdd.org/ for further updates.

Thank you for your patience and cooperation as we all work together in this unprecedented time.

Thank you,

District Staff